
NOTICE OF SPECIAL TOWN MEETINGS OF ELECTORS 
 

Town of Pine River, Lincoln County Wisconsin 

 

Notice is hereby given that the Town of Pine River will hold a public hearing on the town's proposed 

2025 budget at the Town Hall located at N1647 Deer Run Ave., Merrill WI 54452 on the 1st day of 

October, 2024 at 8:00 PM. 

 

Immediately following the above noticed public hearing, a Special Town Elector Meeting will be held 

for the following purposes.  

 

 

1. To consider the adoption of a resolution by the electors at the town meeting endorsing a town 

board resolution which proposes that the town levy exceed the state allowable levy limit under 

Wis. Stat. § 66.0602, specifically a proposed tax levy which would exceed the allowable town 

tax levy for 2024, after adjustments, by 19.191%, for a dollar increase of $75,000.00. 

 

2. To approve the 2024 total town tax levy (to be collected in 2025), pursuant to Wis. Stat. § 

60.10(1)(a).  

 

 

The proposed budget is available for inspection on the town's website at www.townofpineriver.com and 

at the clerk's office by appointment. 

 

 

 

 

 

Dated this 12th day of September, 2024.  

 

By:  __________________________________, Town Clerk of the Town of Pine River 
 


